[image: ]
[image: ]PO Box 611
Twain Harte, CA 95383

[bookmark: _GoBack]

June 2024

Dear THVMWC Owners:

It’s that time of year when I report to you, my fellow owners of our little Mutual Water Company, on the status of water company operations and outlook for the upcoming year and beyond.  

We have many new owners purchases homes this past year and in case you didn’t know, each of the 118 of the lot owners in our development each own 1 share of the water company.  Your water provider is not just a big uncaring utility, it’s us - Twain Harte Valley homeowners.  So, we have to count on each other to pull our own weight and to pay our member dues in full and on time.  Anything less just costs us all more money and makes our water dues go up unnecessarily.

Next, I want you to know your Board of Directors is continually looking for cost-effective ways to cut operating costs so as much of our annual dues as possible goes towards replacement/refurbishment of our community water system.  Despite a 31% increase in the cost of raw water and a 16% increase in electricity and chemicals, the FY 24-25 budget reflects only a 2% ($1.50/month) increase in the cost to you, including contributions to our Emergency Reserves and Capital Reserves accounts.  Your volunteer Board of Directors has voted to set dues this year to $70/month ($840/year) for connected users and $120/year for vacant lots.  It is your Board’s intent to keep rate increases for the next 3 years to 2% or less, in keeping with our 2021 Rate Study.
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Some significant changes have happened in TH Valley this past year and it looks like they are here to stay.
First, PG&E plans to consistently have two 7-10 day outages per year in the Tuolumne Main Canal.  This means we must all curtail water usage in both May and October in order to not run short on treated water while the ditch is turned off.    
Secondly, since Covid, THV has consistently had to produce more water each month than in years past because we now have more full-time residents as well as short term rentals (Airbnb & VRBO).  As a result, our recent Mean Household Income (MHI) survey showed such a dramatic increase in MHI that we barely kept our Disadvantaged Community status.  If you’d like to read the MHI survey report, it is on the website.  This is critical in qualifying for state and federal grants & low interest loans for upgrades to our 1960’s vintage water system.   

I strongly encourage all Mutual Owners to attend the Annual Meeting currently scheduled for 10AM July 20th at the TH Community Center (behind the carwash).  We will have a presentation on what it takes to become a FireWise Community which could save us each 10% on our Fire Insurance premium!  Besides the FREE hot dogs, chips, cookies, and drinks, we will be discussing some important financial matters, possibly even the need for a separate assessment.  You will want to know and make your voice heard on these important issues that could affect all our pocketbooks.

Finally,

· We continue to pass all State drinking water standards with flying colors.  See our 2023 Annual Consumer Compliance Report which can be found on our new website https://www.thvmwc.com/district-transparency.


· A new federal law requires that we inventory each household’s main water pipe material to make sure no one has lead or galvanized pipes.  SO, WE NEED YOUR HELP COMPLETING THE SURVEY by August 15th!!   See the survey instructions included in your annual billing or on the website.  Please check this out and respond to the survey by August 15th.  

· Please update your contact Information with your email address and current phone # by going to “Contact Us” on the website so we can reach you in case of emergency. If you haven’t received any emails from us this past year, that means we don’t have your email address!


· I want to again give a well-deserved shout out to those who keep the water clean and flowing 
· Mike Talley and Darren Vallelunga our Licensed Water Plant Operators 
· Our volunteer Board members who tirelessly perform weekend water plant duties to help keep costs down
· Lise Lemmonier, our Compliance Officer, who makes sure all the proper test results and State reports are filed
· Jody Trott, our friendly and amazing Bookkeeper

· Please locate your 2 water shutoffs.  If you haven’t done this already, find both your water shutoff valves and make sure they work in case of emergency.   Contrary to popular belief, our Mutual does not know the locations of everyone’s shutoff valves.  Some are actually buried under accumulated dirt or vegetation.  It is the homeowner’s responsibility to know where these valves are.  The water pipe from the main shutoff at the street to your house, as well as the 2nd shut off valve, is the responsibility of each homeowner to maintain. The Mutual has extra water valve boxes if you need one.  Just call the office and we’ll deliver one to your property.

· Be sure to check our website – (http://thvmwc.com).  The site will contain helpful information about Board meetings, upcoming outages, and has an online payment option for dues.

· The Board requests your help.  Our Board consists of 5 neighborhood volunteers who have been faithfully serving, some for many years.  Please be open to being a willing volunteer to help on things like clean up days, fire hydrant maintenance, maybe develop and maintain a Facebook page, or participate in one of our member committees.  

If you’d like to attend a Board meeting and see what we are up to, meetings are held the third Wed evening every other month.  The meetings are held virtually (via Zoom) and in-person.  The meeting locations move around so if you would like to attend a Board mtg check the website to find out when and where the next Board mtg will be.


Sincerely yours,
Chris Trott, Board President

Email: thvmutwaterco@gmail.com	            URL: http://thvmwc.com	Phone: (209) 586-0476
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2021-22 2022-23 2023-24 2024-25 2025-26 2026-27

% Increase 13% 3% 3% 2% 2% 2%

Monthly Dues 65.00 $     66.50 $     68.50 $     70.00 $     71.50 $     72.75 $    

Annual Dues 780.00 $   798.00 $   822.00 $   840.00 $   858.00 $   873.00 $  

Source: Twain Harte Valley Mutual Water Company Rate Study 2021

Twain Harte Valley Mutual Water Company

6 Year Rate Structure Plan

Fiscal Year
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Annual Dues:

 Connections 

(106) 

Lots (12)

Total Dues 

Revenue

Yr Over Yr 

Increase

Actual FY 2023-24

822.00 $     100 $            88,332 $      

New FY 2024-25

840.00 $     120 $            90,480 $       2,148 $           

Per month 70.00 $     2% Increase

For Comparison Purposes using 3-year average monthly water use per household:

Per Month

Twain Harte CSD 85.40 $    

TUD 95.21 $    
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